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ARTS IN EDUCATION WEEK 

(Mr. LANGEVIN asked and was given 
permission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. LANGEVIN. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
in honor of Arts in Education Week 
and the power of art to improve stu-
dent learning, inspire creativity, and 
boost academic achievement at all 
ages. 

The arts speak to all of us in dif-
ferent ways. I am inspired by the per-
forming arts, while others are drawn to 
design and, still, others express them-
selves through music. The exposure to 
and participation in creative dis-
ciplines empowers us to courageously 
innovate, a key to success in school 
and beyond. 

Mr. Speaker, in my home State of 
Rhode Island, music education is en-
couraged, actually, in State law. Un-
fortunately, Congress has not dem-
onstrated the same commitment. I am 
extremely disappointed that the Re-
publican appropriations package for 
fiscal year 2018 eliminates the Arts in 
Education program, a vital source of 
funding for arts programs across the 
Nation. 

Mr. Speaker, we must invest in the 
arts, not cut funding, and empower the 
next generation to realize their poten-
tial to create. 

f 

SAN ANTONIO RESIDENTS’ EF-
FORTS IN WAKE OF HURRICANE 
HARVEY 

(Mr. HURD asked and was given per-
mission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. HURD. Mr. Speaker, I rise today 
to recognize the extraordinary and self-
less acts that have been demonstrated 
in my home State of Texas in the wake 
of Hurricane Harvey. 

The good folks in Houston, Rockport, 
and the rest of the Gulf Coast did not 
face this devastating storm alone. 
Among the many helping hands that 
were lent to the rescue and assistance 
of fellow Texans were those from my 
hometown of San Antonio. The San 
Antonio Emergency Operations Center 
worked to prepare for the storm and 
shifted to disaster response along the 
Gulf Coast. 

Given San Antonio’s geographic loca-
tion within the State, the EOC has be-
come a crucial disaster response point 
for the State of Texas. They provided 
critical, round-the-clock support to 
local and statewide efforts in the days 
and weeks following the hurricane. 
These efforts, along with other private 
companies and nonprofit partners, have 
been nothing short of remarkable. 

Through donations of clothing, 
water, food, funds, and blood drives, 
San Antonians came out to show their 
solidarity with the folks in the im-
pacted towns. I was humbled to witness 
a few of these selfless acts firsthand. 

I am proud of my hometown’s swift 
response to our fellow Texans in need. 

I commend the organizations, busi-
nesses, and neighbors who have 
touched the lives of the thousands of 
hurricane survivors. They are the rea-
son that we are Texas Strong. 

f 

FIGHTING TO REINSTATE DACA 

(Ms. BLUNT ROCHESTER asked and 
was given permission to address the 
House for 1 minute.) 

Ms. BLUNT ROCHESTER. Mr. 
Speaker, last Friday, straight from the 
train, I had the opportunity to join fel-
low Delawarians for a rally in support 
of DREAMers in our State and across 
our country. These are young adults 
who were brought to America as chil-
dren. This is the only home they know. 

I have had the opportunity to hear 
from some of the 75 DREAMers at 
Delaware State University. Every sin-
gle one of them is excelling. They are 
part of our future. 

Ending DACA will cost Delaware’s 
GDP $88 million, and create a loss of 
nearly $460 billion for our country. 

America thrives on our diversity. We 
have a moral obligation to stand up for 
these young Americans, and I will con-
tinue to join my colleagues in fighting 
to reinstate DACA. 

f 

PEDIATRIC CANCER AWARENESS 
MONTH 

(Mr. RODNEY DAVIS of Illinois 
asked and was given permission to ad-
dress the House for 1 minute and to re-
vise and extend his remarks.) 

Mr. RODNEY DAVIS of Illinois. Mr. 
Speaker, since I spoke on this floor last 
September in honor of Pediatric Can-
cer Awareness Month, more than 10,000 
children have been diagnosed with can-
cer and approximately 1,200 have died 
due to this deadly disease. 

Pediatric cancer remains the leading 
cause of disease-related deaths for chil-
dren in the United States. In our coun-
try alone, nearly 1 out of every 285 
children will be diagnosed with cancer. 
For those who survive the disease, the 
vast majority experience health com-
plications related to the cancer diag-
nosis for the rest of their lives. 

Despite these startling statistics, 
progress has been made. The 21st Cen-
tury Cures Act and the RACE for Chil-
dren Act have been signed into law. 
These bills incentivize innovation and 
will help us move closer to cures. 

Even with these advances, the fact 
remains that only 4 percent of the Na-
tional Cancer Institute’s budget sup-
ports childhood cancer research. Before 
he lost his battle with cancer, 7-year- 
old Jonny Wade from Jerseyville told 
me that 4 percent is not enough. I 
agree with my friend Jonny; 4 percent 
is not enough. 

We must continue to fund research 
and support innovation to ensure a fu-
ture where no child—no child—ever has 
cancer. 

WILDFIRE IN OUR NATIONAL 
FORESTS 

(Mr. SCHRADER asked and was 
given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute.) 

Mr. SCHRADER. Mr. Speaker, as our 
country reels from the devastation of 
Hurricanes Harvey and Irma, another 
disaster ravages our Pacific Northwest. 
I rise today to once again bring atten-
tion to the problem that is decades in 
the making: wildfire in our national 
forests. 

The mismanagement of these forests 
over the last 30 years has destroyed the 
health of our beautiful national for-
ests. Our land management agencies 
are paralyzed by litigation. Radical 
groups dictate the policy. As a result, 
our forests have never been in worse 
condition. 

Fuel loads in our forest are now so 
great, once a fire begins, there is little 
hope of being able to contain it. 

With 193 million acres in the Na-
tional Forest System, nearly 40 percent 
is vulnerable to wildfire, insects, dis-
ease, and in need of treatment; yet har-
vest levels on Federal lands remain 
low, with tree growth and mortality 
rates far exceeding removal. 

We need to change this, or this will 
happen. This is the Eagle Creek fire 
right outside the city of Portland by 
the Bridge of the Gods. 

Every year we don’t act, the problem 
gets worse. We need to reform our for-
est management practices, and we need 
to do it now. Enough is enough. 

f 

b 1215 

PRESIDENT TRUMP THREATENS 
THE ESTABLISHMENT 

(Mr. SMITH of Texas asked and was 
given permission to address the House 
for 1 minute and to revise and extend 
his remarks.) 

Mr. SMITH of Texas. Mr. Speaker, 
President Trump doesn’t have many 
fans in the political, media, or aca-
demic establishment. The definition of 
‘‘establishment’’ is a ruling class or a 
controlling group. 

They oppose the President because he 
is not one of them. They hold different 
views of immigration, trade, regula-
tions, political correctness, and media 
bias. Their beliefs are threatened by 
his world view, so they are relentlessly 
trying to discredit his Presidency. 

The President, I believe, sees himself 
as representing the working men and 
women of America; Republicans, 
Democrats, and Independents. This is 
the broad middle class and those who 
aspire to be part of it. 

The establishment has linked arms 
and resists the President’s reforms, but 
all true reform starts with the voice of 
the people, and they are on his side. 

f 

HOUR OF MEETING ON TOMORROW 

Mr. COLLINS of Georgia. Mr. Speak-
er, I ask unanimous consent that when 
the House adjourns today, it adjourn to 
meet at 9 a.m. tomorrow. 
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